WAIPU COVE RESERVE(S) BOARD

Monday 02 May 7.15 p.m. Waipu Surf Lifesaving Club Rooms

Waipu Cove

PUBLIC FORUM: R. Bathurst, J. Burrows, B. Swann
Chairperson notified public that the Public Forum allows for individuals to speak for 5 minutes, that this is not a question and answer situation but that the matters raised will be taken note of by the Board for review and discussion. No defamatory remarks may be made as the Board does not want to be open to litigation or have the public open for litigation.

R. Bathurst 

At January Board meeting sites were discussed that would be changed to cabins, and then in March a proposal was approved for group camping zone.  Is this area being utilized for group camping or cabins?

Sites 39 – 44 relocation to allocated sites – they would like to stay together and have been offered 3 sites together at other end of camp. However would prefer to take sites 49 – 52 (or 53 a casual site, and or 61). They are happy to move if it is for the betterment of the camp; however they do not wish to go further down.

R. Bathurst also has prepared a spreadsheet which he felt would assist with Annual Site Allocation. (Which the Board will consider).

J. Burrows 

Adding on to R. Bathurst’s comments stated that he was disappointed as when the A & B Block were put together and improved – everyone was made aware of when things were going to happen. There had been no communication since the Board Meeting in January and then a letter arrived 2 weeks before Easter about moving them with the available sites left in the register for them. The Chair had agreed to try for a win, win situation for both parties.

Options that Mr. Burrows would like – is to stay and/or have sites available for them to move onto next year. Mr. Burrows reiterated that he was not happy at being told to move with only 2 weeks’ notice.

W. Swann

As a dissatisfied camper Mr. Swann felt it his duty to call a spade a spade, and stated that most that come to Waipu are from Auckland and love the place, and the Board were spoilt, and lucky, to live in such a wonderful place, whilst he was privileged to come and visit as much as he could. 

Mr. Swann stated that he had a lack of confidence in the Board, and that the previous Boards had angered him so he was vigilant at meetings (but had not attended for some time). Also forming a group of campers that went to DOC to see if they would take note of them as the Board had not. Neil Strom and Greg Shanaghans research on camps showed the previous research was flawed.  Mr. Swann was floored that there were no questions asked from the Board.

Mr. Swann's earlier application to be on the Board failed due to his bias. He reiterated that A. McCulloch is anti Annual Site Holders and queried in what other ways does he contribute. A. McCullochs' family enjoys the reserve camp, and perhaps it is time that he steps down.

The Chairperson must ensure transparency of the Board. He feels that the Board should have more commercial experience and relations with Doc. He wished to put forward G. Shanaghan and N. Strom for these positions. Currently too many decisions are made ‘in committee’.

The Board is responsible for the correct employment of staff and the remuneration that has been paid out to the Management. The Management is also under written instruction, instead Mr. Swann feels the managers should have more input. As the Board has approved group camping when the manager was asked he said they had never turned anyone away, would the income brought in by this cover the costs or would it be the same?

As an accountant Mr. Swann said he expected more from L. Judd (Chair) 

Large public meetings had been the norm however this has changed, (why was the meeting 28th of March postponed) with meetings be held on Mondays instead of Friday when campers are on holiday in Waipu.
The Board needs to become transparent with less them and us then better decisions will follow.

Their power bills have also doubled and many had been told to tear up their bills…

Chairperson responded to Mr. Swann – there are inaccuracies in your information for example the large sum settlement paid to the managers was due to previous Boards. L. Judd (Chair) asked Mr. Swann to provide the Board with where he had received his information from.  Also that the Board moves into committee where it discusses specific individuals, the management, and matters of a financial nature where the outcome could affect estimates etc….then moves out of committee and the resolutions are made public.

PRESENT: L. Judd (Chair), A. McCulloch (Secretary), M. Scott, R. King, G. Smith, I. McCabe
N. Buck (Minutes Sec)

APOLOGIES: None
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:

Minutes of the last meeting as circulated and published approve
Moved: A.McCulloch/M.Scott - Carried
MATTERS ARISING: None

CORRESPONDENCE:

Inwards

23 March
A & J Pascual


Grey Water Disposal

18 March 
R & S Williams


Site 69 –incident: to be discussed in committee
15 March
Bridger



Greywater 
29 March
Neil Strom


Statement read at Board meeting 28/3/11



W. Conradi


Final Invoice for management plan

30 March
G. Shanaghan


Business opportunity for Surf Club, under discussion
31 March
J. Henderson


Commendation for South end stairs

01 April

Thomson Wilson Law

Information request – MacDonald family

02 April

N. Strom


Account for extra campers fees


05 April

A. Neary


Request partners name on agreement refer to General Business
08 April

J. Hewinson canvas

Photos of shades



D. Clear –Archives NZ

Request records over 25 years old

11 April

M. Harold


Damage to caravan and Electricity see below


Thomson Wilson Law

Invoice re opinion received.
12 April

N. Strom


Query on charges for extra campers

20 April

A & S Kindred


Site agreement.
21 April

J. Henderson


Curriculum Vitae see below.


R. Bathurst


Relocation and request to speak.
24 April

J. Ropati


Site 46 – Site agreement: to be discussed in committee


T. Ropati


Complaint from neighbors: to be discussed in committee
25 April

J. Burrows


Request to speak on relocation



R. Hamlet


Site 81 – Site agreement: to be discussed in committee
26 April

A & L Glasgow


Site 175 – Site agreement: to be discussed in committee
CV – L. Judd (Chair) summarized the CV for Mr. Henderson who has worked in tourism and has extensive corporate experience. Recommendation that Board endorses Mr Henderson’s application for appointment to the Board  to DOC. 




A. McCulloch/ G. Smith – Carried
Electricity - Film Company was given permission by Management, without Boards prior knowledge to use power from various sites. The film company has agreed to reimburse ASHs although the managers have advised the Board that none of the sites used exceeded the power allowance and so had not received accounts. The management will have to review these and they must check the power accounts, and meters. Management will also be instructed to broker between the film company and campers.

It was suggested from the floor that the accounts be presented like true electricity accounts with readings. 
Outwards

01 April

MacDonald family

Information as requested

06 April

DOC



Dispensation for camp staff; continuous occupancy

10 April 
J. Sargent


Site 46 – Site agreement
11 April

R. Hamlet


Site 81 – site agreement



K. Waters


Bank account details 

14 April

D. Gray



Site 137 – Site agreement
15 April 
WCSLSC


Change of date for Board meeting

22 April

R. Bathurst


List of available sites to be finalized

That the inwards correspondence is received and the outwards approved

Moved: R. King/ M. Scott – Carried

REPORTS:

· Financial (attached) – is only up to the end of March and does not include Easter although due to the weather forecast fewer than expected this year, but predict that the surplus will come in under the budget.

Moved: Report be accepted 


 L Judd/ A. McCulloch - Carried

· Management report (attached) –A. McCulloch pointed out that the queues that formed for the Christmas booking shows the public interest in staying at Waipu. Quote from KR Shanaghan read aloud by A. McCulloch 
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.
Moved: Report be accepted 


 A. McCulloch/ G. Smith - Carried

· Surf Club Liaison Report – I. McCabe said that he appreciated the support of the Board and campers. The suggestion of combining with camp to benefit both was under discussion. It has been a good season for the Club.
GENERAL BUSINESS:
· Board Policies - Fraud and Corruption policy and Conflict of Interest policy, clause 5.1.

Chair read aloud excerpts from the proposed Conflict of Interest (this can be viewed on the web site)


Moved: that the Board accept this policy
A. McCulloch/ R. King - Carried




Chair read aloud excerpts from the proposed Fraud and Corruption policies (this can be viewed on the 
web site). The date of this was changed to present day, so yearly review would be 2nd of May.

Moved: that the Board accept this policy
M. Scott/ G. Smith - Carried

Clause 5.1, L. Judd (Chair) the Board needs to be aware of clause 5.1 of siteholder agreement is for
misconduct throughout the year, and on termination through misconduct, gives the parties 14 days to 
respond.


30 day rule applies until the end of the contract which is for one year. As the contract is yearly the Board 
is under no obligation to issue a new agreement. 

Drainage – at Northern End of camp, 3 options are listed within the management report verbal quotes 
$30-40,000, but no written quotes have been received. 
R. King has also looked at the matter with another 2 contractors; these 2 have experience and knowledge of this problematic area and believe that to remove soil would be a huge disruption. They independently suggested drilling holes, then filling with drainage materials to get the water through to the lowest point where it will drain away. (Management was away at the time of this meeting). A lot is water dumping from gutters onto the ground and these would be the first places to put sink holes.
The verbal quote was $70-100 for hole to be dug, fill with drainage material $40, so approx. $200 per hole and approx 30 of them therefore the cost would be in the region of $6,000.

The Board acknowledged that they had promised to do something for those affected. R.King to progress in conjunction with Management.
Moved: that the sink hole course of action be taken

R. King/ L. Judd - Carried
· Possibility of spousal (or committed partner) names on Annual Site Holder Agreements.
After much debate with the question asked was this not transferal of ownership and therefore against Doc’s intentions. The agreement is not being passed down it is jointly owned by the two persons currently using the site. It was suggested that this was unfair on single people in the camp who would be required to uphold the 30 day rule by themselves. Common law partners as in New Zealand law should be looked at in more of a moral respect to the campers than a legal one.

Moved: that common law partners names be placed upon the agreement jointly.

M. Scott/ R. King – For: G. Smith/ M. Scott/ R. King/L.Judd         Against: A. McCulloch - carried
· Dune and beach monitoring – update after the storm. 

· Upcoming events on the reserve – it was put forward that the events be spread out over the summer, I. McCabe to try and separate them. A.McCulloch commented upon the importance (and the requirement in the ByLaws) of the Board being aware of planned events to help publicise and avoid “clashes”.
· Future Meetings – It was agreed to have a few more Friday night meetings and that there should be one in August/September, but it was noted that more was achieved on the Monday night meetings. The next ordinary meeting May 30th.
IN COMMITTEE: Clause 5.1, matters affecting individuals, Accounting services, Management report.
Exclusion of the public 8.32 PM
Moved:
 A. McCulloch/G. Smith 
That the public be excluded from the following part of the proceedings of this meeting on the following grounds – to protect the privacy of natural persons (Section 7(2) (a)) – commercial sensitivity
Carried

OUT OF COMMITTEE: 9.30 PM 

The Board considered and approved on compassionate grounds several dispensations re 30 day rule.
The Board resolved that Annual Site holders who have done less than 30 days on termination of site agreement not be sent new site agreements. (There are 3 of these).
T. Ropati – that access ways be discussed at the next management meeting.
Obtain quote/estimate from Moody’s Chartered Accountants to provide services for the Board to be used for comparative purposes

Moved:
 M. Scott/G. Smith - carried
MEETING CLOSED AT 9.55 PM
